

The

Jefferson Reighborhood Association

Rews

September 2011

Volume 29, Issue 9

"Preserving the integrity of the Jefferson Area since 1982

From the President...

[¶]reetings Neighbors, name is Guerra. I am pleased to have been elected to serve a s o u r neighborhood association president once again. I want to start by thanking Elia Revna, who has served as president for the last 3 years. She has done an outstanding job with the help of the rest of the board.

I have been married to Samantha for 23 years and we have two be a u t i f u l daughters, Allura Jude a n d Sienna Isabella. They both attend the Young Women's Leadership Academy (YWLA).

We live on W. Mulberry Ave. and have enjoyed being a part of the Jefferson Community for many years.

I am looking forward to working closely with our neighbors, surrounding



n e i g h b o r h o o d associations, the San Antonio Police Department, Code Enforcement and our elected officials to help make our neighborhood a safer and happier place to live.

I have invited SAISD Trustee Ed Garza. SAISD Associate Superintendent Facilities Kamal \mathbf{EI} Habr and **YWLA** Principal Delia McLerran to our next meeting on Monday, September 12, 2011. Please join us on that evening to learn about the good things happening at the former Horace Mann Middle School and in our neighborhood.

If there are any concerns, questions or

comments, please don't hesitate to either email tedsamguerra@aol.com or call me at 219-4696.

Looking forward to serving you.

7ed

Here comes the GREEN CART

The Organics Recovery Program collects food scraps, food-soiled paper, and yard trimmings to be recycled into compost instead of going into the garbage.

Residents collect their food scraps and food soiled paper items in kitchen pails provided by the City and transfers them to their green organics cart for weekly collection.

Residents also place their yard trimmings in the green, organics cart.

The Organic Material Recovery Program is being implemented in support of the City's 10-Year Recycling and Resource Recovery Plan goals, one of which is to increase the City's recycling rate to 60% by the year 2020.

Your green cart will be collected on the same day your brown cart is collected. Set out your green cart on the curb along with your brown cart. Please allow approximately 5 feet of space between your brown and green cart.

If you were selected to be part of the program's development phase, you received information about the new green cart in the mail and will receive your green cart by the end of September 2011.

If you received information and did not receive your cart before the end of September, please call 3-1-1.

The program may not start in the Jefferson area until later 2011 or early 2012.



September 2011

Terri Carrisal Sylvia Flores Genaro Garcia Estella Kierce L Michael Lopez

David Mayorga

Reymundo Menchaca

Judy Jackman

Mary Esther Noriega

Rosio Rainford-

Gonzalez

Kurt Retherford

Fran Rich

Ed Rivas

Joseph M Rivera

Justin Rodriguez

Linda Freeman Shade



Who's Who at the JNA?

Pres: Ted Guerra 733-9518; 219-4696 tedsamguerra@aol.com Vice Pres: Elia Reyna

734-0085; 279-7204

elia62542c@clear.net

Sec: Myra Lorenz

733-9888

Treas: Stanley Waghalter

732-9426

sjw3@stanandlynn.com

Board Members:

Lynn Waghalter

732-9426

Chuck Whitehead

733-9341

Judy Jackman

737-0190

Scholarship Chair:

Ande Tokoly - 734-3443

SAFFE Officer:

Joey Vidal:

827-3707/207-1363.

Website:

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/

Jefferson/home

City officials:

Mayor's office (210) 207-7060/7107

Chris' office: (210) 207-7044; (210) 733-7525

Newsletter Editor:

Stanley Waghalter

See your mailing label?

Payment of FY 2011- 2012 dues is now underway. If you have the (pd) wording on your mail label, you've paid for the new fiscal year.

Our Fiscal Year begins September 1. Please join us in support of our scholarship fund

and other year-round activities.

inside the loop

Demolition of the former orphanage structure on Woodlawn near Bandera Road is scheduled for October.

There are reports that Wal Mart will be building a shopping area at that intersection and will need the acreage where the former orphanage stands.

The report also states that the University Park Post Office will be relocating because of the planned re-development of the property.

More information is expected to be released in the coming weeks.

-0-

Road work projects continue on Babcock near St. Cloud and Senisa St. between Donaldson and Manor.

-0-

A reminder that school has begun and school zone speed limits and cell phone ban are being enforced.

-0-

Woodlawn Lake Ped. Project Status:

Construction Start: 3/2012; Completion: 9/2012.



RANDY WATSON

210-744-4514

Texas Real Estate Agent randy@satxproperty.com www.satxproperty.com

Re-Tail Rummage Sale Coming

Animal Care Services is gearing up for the shelter's annual Project Re-Tail rummage sale Saturday, September 17.

The shelter is need of donations of gently used pet items. Project Re-Tail will feature new-to-you supplies, decor and gear at "dog gone" good prices to benefit ACS' four legged residents.

All donations can be brought to Animal Care Services at 4710 State Highway 151, Monday through Friday 11a.m. to 7 p.m. and Saturdays 11a.m. to 5 p.m. All donations to Project ReTail and ACS are tax deductible under Section 170 of the Internal Revenue Code.



Window Restoration Workshop -September 16th & 17th

A Window Restoration Workshop on September 16th and 17th, presented by the City's Office of Historic Preservation and the UTSA College of Architecture, is designed to teach the basics of wood window care and repair.

Windows are character -defining features of historic buildings that can last for decades if properly maintained.

Homeowners can register for a one-day course, and contractors and students can register for a two-day course and certification in wood window restoration.

The window workshop will be held at the historic Acosta/Halff House in HemisFair Park.

Participants will rehabilitate the existing windows of the building and gain valuable knowledge about wood window restoration.

The workshop is a hands-on opportunity to learn simple do-it-yourself techniques and proper window maintenance.

This event lasts from

9AM-4PM.

There is a registration fee involved. More information can be obtained on the web at:

h t t p : / /
www.sanantonio.gov/
historic/events.aspx.



Texas Night Out Plans Underway

Yes, the calendar says "HOT", but the Texas Night Out plans are progressing.

The annual event will be held Tuesday, October 4 starting at 6PM.

We'll be teaming up with the Monticello Park N e i g h b o r h o o d Association at the Gazebo on Kampmann near Jefferson High School.

More details coming.

A speedy recovery wish for JNA member **Sam Ramirez**. He is recuperating at home.

TAKE NOTE!!!

SAFFE officer **Joey Vidal** handed out a home inventory sheet to help you keep track of your valuables in case of theft.

Please take a moment in your busy schedule to fill out the form. This will help you stay organized in case of a burglary at your home.

State Farm®

Providing Insurance and Financial Services

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 61710

John Easley, Agent

7272 Wurzbach Rd, Suite 1104 San Antonio, TX 78240-4804 Bus 210 615 7898 www.johneasley.net

Thomas Jefferson Graduate class of 1966



Name:			Birthday (mo/day)
Name:			Birthday (mo/day)
Address:			
Zip:	Phone:	E-Mail:	
FY 2011-2012	Dues are \$10 per year for individuals. \$15 per year for families. Cut out and Mail to: PO Box 28552, SA TX 78228		
			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,

The next JNA meeting will be held September 12th at the Grace Presbyterian Church, 950 Donaldson @ Manor at 7PM. Refreshments will be served.

Jefferson Neighborhood Association PO Box 28552 San Antonio, TX. 78228

